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Honorable Elaine Chao, Secretary
U.S. Department of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SB
Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Chao:

I write in support of the City of Ponderay's Pend d 'Oreille Bay Trail (POBT) BUILD Grant
Application. Ponderay has launched an effort to complete a planning grant in the amount
of $566,000 to pay for the design and engineering pre-work for a railroad undercrossing
to access Lake Pend Oreille in Ponderay, Idaho. This grant will also cover the cost of
NEPA work and preliminary design work for the highway approach leading to the
undercrossing.

A formal feasibility study was completed 3-2017 paid for by the Idaho Department of
Environmental Quality and Friends of the POBT non-profit 501c (3). An underpass is
needed to provide a safe alternative to local residences illegally crossing BNSF mainline
tracks - with up to 34 trains a day - to reach the beach and nature trail in order to avoid a
3.3 mile drive to the Sandpoint Beach entrance. BNSF is aware of the issue and looking
f o r s o l u t i o n s t o a v o i d l o s s o f l i f e .

Nearly a third of Ponderay, Idaho's residents rely on food stamps. This project could be
a major factor in increased business and employment opportunities as visitors to the
beach and trailhead would provide. The amount of the grant request is $566,000.

I support the City of Ponderay Idaho's BUILD application and efforts to provide design
and engineering cost for this must needed project. I urge the U.S. Department of
Transportation to give the application all due consideration.
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Shawn Keough 
Idaho State Senator 

State Capitol 
P.O. Box 83720 

Boise, Idaho 83720-0081 
July 6, 2018 
 
Mayor Steve Geiger 
City of Ponderay 
288 Fourth St. 
Ponderay, ID 83852 
 
Dear Mayor Geiger, 
 
I am writing to support the City of Ponderay in the effort to apply for and secure a grant under President 
Trump’s BUILD program.  
 
I support the request for $ 616,000 dollars for a planning grant that would fund the design, engineering and 
environmental work needed for construction of an underpass of the MRL/BNSF Railroad that would connect 
the City of Ponderay to the lake shore and the Pend d’Oreille Bay Trail. The planning grant project will develop 
construction plans for a grade separated railroad crossing so that the project is "shovel ready" when future funds 
become available. 
 
Without a railroad crossing, the community of Ponderay, and neighboring Kootenai, will remain cut off from 
the lake shore and the popular shoreline trail leading to Sandpoint. This effort is one of providing safe public 
access to public waterfront across extremely busy railroads.  
 
I appreciate your efforts and those of the City Council and city staff to secure the funding for this planning grant 
and to work towards building this project in the near future. 
 
Thank you for this opportunity to provide support for this much needed project! 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Shawn Keough 
Idaho State Senator 
District One: Boundary and Bonner Counties 
 
 
 

mailto:skeough@senate.idaho.gov
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July 12,2018

Mayor Steve Geiger
City of Ponderay
288 Fourth St.
Ponderay, lD 83852

Re: Lakeshore Connection Project BUILD Planning Grant

Dear Mayor Geiger:

The Lakeshore Connection Project BUILD Planning Grant will bring our wider community
closer to realizing an important and long envisioned project, building off of severaljoint efforts
by both cities and the wider community. An underpass connecting the City of Ponderay to
the Pend d'Oreille Trail will provide for a much-needed pedestrian connection to the City of
Sandpoint while improving safety and furthering economic development for our region.

Having invested substantially in property acquisition forthe Pend d'Oreille Trail and in concert
with City of Ponderay, the City of Sandpoint is committed to the ultimate vision of a safe
access connecting the two cities along the waterfront. The critical element to this vision is a
pedestrian and emergency vehicle underpass within the City of Ponderay in order to mitigate
the dangerous, yet often, pursued route to the trail and waterfront by children and adults alike
across the tracks as well as providing for a much-needed emergency access route to this
already well utilized kail.

A fully realized transpo(ation and recreational amenity such as this proposal may also have
a significant positive impact on economic development and property values. Both seasonal
and non-seasonal business attraction, retention and expansion within our area is dependent
upon the types of recreational amenities that are made available. Finally, and particularly in
rural areas, trails are associated with increased physical activity an improved public health.

Please accept this letter as my highest recommendation for awarding the Lakeshore
Connection Project BUILD Planning Grant and please do not hesitate if I cin provide further
information or insight.

Shelby R
Mayor

d

1123 Lake Street, Sandpoint, tD a3a64 . 2Oa_263_31S8 . www.Sandpoin daho.gov

Sincerely, /.-->

h
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July 10, 2018 
 
Secretary Elaine L. Chao 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave. SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590 
 
Secretary Chao, 
 
On behalf of Idaho’s Local Highway Technical Assistance Council (LHTAC), I’m writing to express support for 
the city of Ponderay’s Lakeshore Connection Project planning grant to fund design and engineering, planning 
and environmental assessment of a railroad undercrossing to provide this community with access to Lake 
Pend Oreille and improve connectivity in the most populated part of Bonner County. 

LHTAC provides technical assistance to 288 local jurisdictions around Idaho and administers federal highway 
funds for communities such as Ponderay. LHTAC has administered many federal-aid projects through our 
stewardship agreement with the Idaho Transportation Department. We are committed to providing project 
administration for the City of Ponderay if the city is successful in securing a BUILD planning grant.  

This worthy project will provide the underserved community of Ponderay and the neighboring bedroom 
community of Kootenai with much-needed access to Lake Pend Oreille and a shoreline trail that now is 
accessible only from the City of Sandpoint. Currently, many residents of Ponderay access the lake by 
trespassing across two busy Montana Rail Link tracks. The undercrossing is needed to provide safe passage 
and to allow emergency vehicles from Ponderay to respond to incidents along the lakeshore.  Without the 
underpass, emergency access can be achieved only on foot. 

This project will also include a new city street connecting to State Highway 200, and provide an opportunity 
for economic development in the heart of Ponderay. LHTAC stands ready to assist with the planning of this 
highway connection, as well as the design and engineering of the undercrossing. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jeff R Miles, P.E. 
Administrator 



Walking. Biking. Going Places. 

 
Idaho Walk Bike Alliance 

P.O. Box 1594    Boise, ID 83701 
(208) 345-1105 

www.idahowalkbike.org 
 
July 12, 2018 
 
 
 
 
Mayor Steve Geiger 
City of Ponderay 
288 Fourth St. 
Ponderay, ID 83852 
 
Dear Mayor Geiger, 
Idaho Walk Bike Alliance strongly supports the City of Ponderay’s BUILD Planning Grant application. Our 
mission is to promote active transportation as healthy, safe and reliable for all Idahoans, and this project 
achieves exactly that. 
 
This Planning Grant will advance the construction of a railroad underpass to connect the residents of Ponderay 
to the Ponderay Bay Trail. Currently, this trail is only connected and accessible to the City of Sandpoint. This 
type of facility needs to be a main connection piece between these two communities to promote active 
transportation in this region’s culture. If a safe and accessible crossing point is not provided, residents will 
continue to trespass over the tracks endangering their lives and breaking the law. 
 
The economic benefits of this project are manifold as history has proven. Businesses yearn to locate close to 
biking and walking traffic, as has been proven over and over along the Boise Greenbelt or Moscow’s Latah Trail. 
These businesses flourish and are sought out by today’s families, youth, and active aging community members 
as great places to bike or walk to while spending money and time. They build a sense of community unable to 
be created when cars are driven to a location. 
 
We need to look thirty or forty years down the road to visualize Ponderay’s future. Connectivity for non-
motorized road users must be placed at the forefront of its transportation planning so it will become the 
thriving, liveable, and wonderful North Idaho gem it has the potential to become. 
 
For all the economic, health, recreational, and transportation reasons, this project achieves many goals; we 
support it and hope to be involved however we can. 
 
Please call if you would like more information. 
 
 
Regards, 
 
 
 
Cynthia Gibson 
Executive Director  
  





31656 HWY 200 Box 8 Ponderay, Id 83852     208-263-3774     spot.marion@frontier.com 

 

 
July 12, 2012 

 
Mayor Steve Geiger 

City of Ponderay 

288 Fourth St. 

Ponderay, ID 83852 

 

Re:  Letter of Support 

 Build Application 

 

 

Mayor Geiger, 

 

The mission of Selkirks Pend Oreille Transit Authority (SPOT) is to provide safe and reliable 

transportation for the residents and visitors to work, recreation and services.    We are constantly 

reminded of the limited access to some of these amenities in our service area.    SPOT has not even 

considered offering service to lakeshore because there is no access.  Yet, citizens unsafely find their 

way across the active railroad tracks to enjoy the underutilized lakeshore amenity. 

 

SPOT supports the efforts of the City of Ponderay to create safe access to Lake Pend Orielle.   

Development of an underpass suitable for public transportation would open the door for SPOT to 

further its mission. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

Clifton Warren 

Treasurer, Selkirks Pend Oreille Transit Authority 

  

 







BONN E R

CAREO U A L IT Y C O M PA 5 S I O N AT E

GENERAL
H EALT H

July 10, 2018

Mayor Steve Geiger

City of Ponderay

288 Fourth St.

Ponderay, lD 83852

Bonner General Health is genuinely passionate about helpinB individuals improve community health and

quality of llfe. The City of Ponderay's BUILD application hasthe abilityto promote healthy alternatives

to community members experiencing health needs that were identified in the Community Health Needs

Assessment that we conducted in 2016 and were: 1l Obesity, 2) Mental Health, 3) Suicide and 4) Child

Abuse & Neglect.

Bonner General Health understands how critical it is to address the health needs in our community by

providing as much support and access to health resources. Access to outdoor recreation and alternative

transportation to the residents of Ponderay could increase physical activity, alternative transportation,

and access to support services.

Please accept this letter of support for the City of Ponderay's BUILD application. lf you have any

questions please do not hesitate to contact me.

Respectfully submitted,

,d* e*,^"/1,,'
Erin Binnall, Manager of Community Development

208.26s.3390

52O N. TH|RD AVENUE SANDPOTNT, |DAHO 83864-15O7 TEL (208) 263-1441
bonnergeneral.org







 

 

 

 

 

          

 June 26, 2018 

Mayor Steve Geiger 

City of Ponderay 

288 Fourth St. 

Ponderay, ID 83852 

 

Dear Mayor, 

I am writing on behalf of the Pend Oreille Pedalers bicycle club in support for your grant 

application for a BUILD Grant to design and engineer a railroad underpass that will connect the 

communities of Ponderay and Kootenai to the lakeshore and the Pend d’Oreille Bay Trail.  

The Pend Oreille Pedalers bike club supports projects that improve the non-motorized 

transportation options for people in our area, as well as trails that provide recreational 

opportunities. The Pend d’Oreille Bay Trail can do both. The trail currently is an easy and 

popular bike path along the shoreline for people to exercise and enjoy our beautiful outdoors. 

With a safe crossing, it could also provide a route for people to travel by bicycle between 

Sandpoint and Ponderay and Kootenai. Now the shortest route between these cities is the busy 

and narrow U.S. Highway 200. The Pend d’Oreille Bay Trail would be a much safer and 

preferable route than along this busy highway. 

The addition of the underpass in Ponderay will not only benefit the people of Ponderay, but also 

the entire Bonner County. Not only will access to the Lake Pend Oreille shoreline be greatly 

improved for local families and visitors, but this underpass will go a long way toward achieving 

the kind of non-motorized connectivity that we desire and need for our quality of life in this 

growing community. 

We thank you for paying attention to the needs of all your citizens and wish you success in this 

application process. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Mike Murray 

President, Pend Oreille Pedalers 

PEND OREILLE 

PEDALERS 
P.O. Box 2451 

Sandpoint, ID 83864 
www.pendoreillepedalers.com 

 

http://www.pendoreillepedalers.com/






June 25, 2018 

Mayor Steve Geiger 
City of Ponderay 
288 Fourth St. 
Ponderay, ID 83852 

Dear Mayor Geiger: 

Kaniksu Land Trust supports the City of Ponderay's Lakeshore Connection Project BUILD 
application to provide access to Lake Pend Oreille. This project will provide important 
enhancements to quality of life and health for residents of Kootenai and Ponderay by providing 
safe and easy access to nature along this already popular shoreline trail. 

Though surrounded by public land, a surprising number of our county's residents have limited 
opportunities to spend time in natural settings, an experience that has been proven to improve 
physical, emotional, and pshychological well-being, as well as contributing to an ethic of 
stewardship and conservation of our area' s natural resources .. The addition of an underpass at 
this location that provides safe trail access to citizens of Ponderay will expand the impact of this 
remarkable outdoor amenity to a new geographic subset of our community. 

Also, enhancements to outdoor amenities such as the Pend d'Oreille Trail continue to make the 
Greater Sandpoint Area more attractive to potential businesses looking to relocate, thereby 
providing jobs and improving the economy. An economic study conducted by the Headwaters 
Institute found that one reason Bonner County's economy is more resilient than others is due to 
its rich quality of life. Emergent light industrial and technical companies are choosing to locate 
in Bonner County because of quality of life issues. 

The extension of this ever-popular lakeside trail will continue to pay dividends to the adjacent 
communities for many years to come. We strongly encourage support of this important 
community project. 

nc Grace 
Executive Director 
Kaniksu Land Trust 

P.O. Box 2123 I 1215 Michigan St., Suite A I Sandpoint, ID 83864 I 208-263-9471 I info@kaniksu.org I www.kaniksu.org 



 

 
 
 
 
 

Administrative Offices and Visitor Center 
1202 Fifth Avenue ▪ P.O. Box 928 ▪ Sandpoint, Idaho 83864 

p. 800.800.2106 or 208.263.2161▪ f. 208.265.5289 ▪ SandpointChamber.com ▪ info@sandpointchamber.com 
 

Proudly serving our business partners in North Idaho and Eastern Washington 
 

June 25, 2018 
 
Mayor Steve Geiger 
City of Ponderay 
288 Fourth St. 
Ponderay, ID 83852 
 
Dear Mayor Geiger, 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Greater Sandpoint Chamber of Commerce in enthusiastic support of 
your application for a federal BUILD grant to fund the engineering and design of an underpass to 
connect Ponderay to Lake Pend Oreille and the shoreline trail to Sandpoint. 
 
The mission of the Chamber is to be an advocate of business development and tourism for the 
Greater Sandpoint area, and as such, we support community initiatives seeking to preserve and 
enhance the quality of life locally, and provides amenities for visitors to our area. The Pend 
d’Oreille Bay Trail is an asset to the community because it offers an opportunity to enjoy the great 
outdoors near downtown Sandpoint and City Beach. Our current visitors guide features the 
annual Bay Trail Fun Run and includes the trail on our Sandpoint map. 
 
A major shortcoming of the trail is it can only be accessed from Sandpoint. We fully support the 
goal of the city of Ponderay and the Friends of the Pend d’Oreille Bay Trail to connect this 
spectacular shoreline trail to Ponderay and Kootenai by way of a railroad underpass. This will 
improve the quality of life for people living and working in those communities and will provide the 
opportunity to explore more places and create loop bike routes. In addition, it opens up the 
possibility of hosting athletic and civic events throughout all three of these neighboring 
communities, benefitting all three economically.  
 
By improving our trail connections and outdoor amenities, we make our community a more 
attractive place to live, and making it more attractive for businesses looking to relocate here. 
While this is an expensive project, the need for it is clear. We recognize the importance of this 
federal grant to make this vital trail connection a reality and support you in this endeavor. 
 
Sincerely, 

Kate McAlister 

Kate McAlister 
President/CEO 



 

 
 
 
July 2, 2018 
 
 
Mayor Steve Geiger 
City of Ponderay 
288 Fourth St. 
Ponderay, ID 83852 
 
 
Re: City of Ponderay BUILD Application 
 
 
Dear Mayor, 
 
 
This letter is written in support of the BUILD Planning Grant for the City of Ponderay for 
the construction of a railroad underpass that will connect the Cities of Ponderay and 
Kootenai the Lake Pend Oreille shoreline and the trail that leads to downtown Sandpoint.  
 
The creation of trails and recreation opportunities in Bonner County is very important to 
continuing our economic growth.  Business are not only looking for solid infrastructure, 
transportation and labor, but are also looking for a healthy and vibrant environment.  
Completing the Ponderay Bay Trail, which requires a railroad underpass will improved 
access, and safety and make the access to the lake front property a legal right-of-way. 
 
The Ponderay Bay Trail is a valuable community asset for the Cities of Ponderay, 
Kootenai and Sandpoint and the current lack of underpass restricts the use and access.  
 
 

Paul 
 
 
Paul Kusche 
Executive Director 
Bonner County Economic Development Corporation 
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